
MINUTES 

NORTH LEBANON TOWNSHIP 

PARKS & RECREATION BOARD 

April 1, 2025 
 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the North Lebanon Township Parks & Recreation Board 

was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chair Elder at the North Lebanon Township Municipal 

Building located at 725 Kimmerlings Road, Lebanon PA. The Pledge of Allegiance was 

recited.  The following members and Township staff were present: 

              

Dwayne Elder   Chair 

Corey Uhrich    Vice-Chair 

Mark Grumbine   Member 

Audrey Blauch                                 Member 

  Amber Royles-Eby   Administrative Assistant 

 

Absent: Ryan Schmidt                                  Member 

  

Also in attendance was Jim Cikovic, Township Resident. 

 

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC  

 

MEETING MINUTES from March 4, 2025, are ready for action. Chair Elder asked if there 

were any additions or corrections to the minutes. Hearing none, he asked for a motion to 

approve the minutes from March. 

 

MOTION was made by Corey and seconded by Audrey to approve the minutes from March 

4, 2025.  Motion approved unanimously. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT REPORT – Amber Royles-Eby 

 

Old Business 

 

Northern Lebanon Little League – Portable Toilet Request – The Board of Supervisors 

approved at their March meeting to allow the league to place portable toilets at two of the 

baseball fields.  One would be placed at the North Lebanon Township field and the other at 

the Lions Lake field pending completion of the restoration project area around the field. 

 

New Business  

 

Ebenezer Beautification Committee – During the Board of Supervisors March meeting, they 

approved the Ebenezer Beautification Committee holding their annual chicken BBQ 

fundraiser at the intersection of Jay Street and Route 72 below the dam breast to be held on 
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Wednesday, May 21, 2025 from 6 AM to 6 PM.  Due to the committee submitting a request 

later than normal, this year’s approval went before the Board of Supervisors first. Thus, the 

Park & Recreation board did not have a chance to review or provide a recommendation. This 

option allowed the committee to start selling their tickets prior to April. 

 

Township Dog Park – Discussion was tabled for now, until further notice. 

 

Ebenezer Dam Inspection – Inspection was completed on March 20, 2025, with no noted 

concerns.  All members were provided with a copy of the inspection report. 

 

Park Restrooms Re-Open – The restrooms for all (3) three Township parks were reopened 

for the season on Monday 3/31/25. 

 

Pertinent Issues – None 

 

 

PARKS & REC ACTIVITIES  

All members were provided with Dave Leid’s activity report and discussed for the month 

of March 2025. 

 

With there being no more business brought before the Parks and Recreation Board; the 

meeting was adjourned at 7:16 P.M. 

 

MOTION was made by Mark and seconded by Corey to adjourn. Motion approved 

unanimously. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Brandi Trumbo 

Recording Secretary 


